Westmoreland Town Board
Year End Meeting

December 28, 2011

The Year End meeting of the Westmoreland Town Board was called to order by Deputy Supervisor Kenneth Eisnor at 8:51 A.M. at the Westmoreland Town Hall, 100 Station Road, Westmoreland, New York, with the following Board members present; Councilpersons Charles Hebbard, David Husted and Hubert Pritchard.  Supervisor Gregory Sydoriw was absent.  Also present were Highway Superintendent Carl Eddy and Deputy Highway Superintendent Russell Young.

Deputy Supervisor Kenneth Eisnor asked for a blanket budget modification to balance the accounts.
175  A motion to authorize the transfer of excess funds from over budgeted accounts to items under budgeted to balance accounts as needed was advanced by Councilperson Hebbard, seconded by Councilperson Pritchard.  All Board members present voted AYE and the Deputy Supervisor declared the motion carried.

A lengthy discussion was held on hydro-fracturing.  Councilperson Hebbard spoke of visiting Pennsylvania and speaking with residents of Bradford County.

The City of Rome has declined to allow hook up by the Whitestown residents that border on the Camelot water main along Route 233.
176 Councilperson Pritchard advanced a motion to approve and order paid the General Fund vouchers; 542 through 578; which total $25,518.87.  The motion was seconded by Councilperson Husted.  All Board members present voted AYE and the motion was declared carried.

177 A motion to approve and order paid the Water Claims as follows:
Tindall Corners Consolidated

claim #16
which totals
$134.21

Westmoreland Water as Extended

claims 79-81 
which total 
$287.79

Spencer Settlement Water District

claims 18-20
which total
$129.79

Was advanced by Councilperson Hebbard and seconded by Councilperson Husted.  All Board members present voted AYE and the motion carried.

178 A motion to approve and order paid the Highway Department Claims, 282 through 299, which total $23,379.47, was advanced by Councilperson Husted and seconded by Councilperson Hebbard.  All Board members present voted AYE and the Deputy Supervisor declared the motion carried.

A lengthy discussion was held on the health insurance coverage, which was changed in September.  At that time it was determined that there would not be any out of pocket expenses, after Health Savings Accounts were exhausted on hospital charges, for the remaining months of this year.   A representative, Mary Beth, from Chandler’s Insurance was here to help determine what out of pocket expenses, if any, were incurred by employees.

179 A motion to reimburse the Highway Superintendent and the Deputy Highway Superintendent for out of pocket expenses related to the change in health insurance, and to issue a check to the Town Clerk to cover taxes on the Health Savings Account, was advanced by Deputy Supervisor Kenneth Eisnor and seconded by Councilperson Hebbard.  All Board members present voted AYE and the motion was declared carried.

There being no further business to be brought before the Board;

180 A motion to adjourn this meeting was advanced by Councilperson Pritchard and seconded by Councilperson Hebbard.  All Board members present voted AYE and Deputy Supervisor Eisnor declared the motion carried and adjourned the meeting at 9:55 A.M.
The next meeting will be the Organizational meeting on January 3, 2012 at 6:00 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,

Beverly J. Merriman

Town Clerk
